EY-CTC AGM to follow a buffet lunch from 12.30pm onwards at Springhead Golf Club Willerby Road Hull on Sunday 21st  May 2023

Agenda:

· Attendees
· Apologies
· Minutes of last AGM held Tuesday May 22nd 2022 at Springhead Golf Club Willerby

· Secretary's Report (attached) 
· Treasurer's Report - Phil Tong (Accounts audited by Eric Crowther)
· Retiring Committee members: 

Sheila Sampson, after many years of loyal, dedicated and informed service to this committee and the CTC Cycling organisation, and cycling more generally in this area has decided to bow out of the committee. Sheila has been Treasurer for many years up to last AGM, and has been instrumental in drawing up the monthly rides list over the past 3 years or so. She will leave a big gap and will be a hard act to follow! Sheila has agreed to being asked for help on specific events or issues ...thank goodness!
Pete Dunn apart from serving on the committee in earlier years, has been actively on the committee since last AGM. Having scaled Mt Ventoux last year on his 80th birthday, Pete has decided to concentrate on other interests and will retire from the committee. Pete has been a great help by providing context and continuity to our deliberations.
· The Committee members continuing are:
Dave Berger (Secretary)
Phil Tong (Treasurer and Web master)
Tracey Parker (Membership Officer)
Nigel Graham (Ordinary Member)
Dave Cowood 
Chris Leach (Safeguarding) 

- this is a position required by C-UK and Chris very kindly agreed to take it on. Safeguarding covers a wide brief and Chris' role is to be responsive to, and responsible for looking out for issues such as discrimination (on grounds of race, colour creed gender or sexuality) as well as more general areas where someone may feel vulnerable, targeted or uncomfortable with the behaviour of a member of our group. Chris brings a deal of experience to the role from his past employment as a Park Ranger on the North Yorks Moors, and has undertaken C-UK online training for the role.
Vacancies:
Chair
1 or 2 other Ordinary committee members
No proposals other than those appearing here had been received by 10th May 2023
· Commemorative bench for past members
· Rides Report (Spreadsheet compiled by John Duncan for which many thanks!) 
· Discussion on format and ideas for rides
· Prizegiving - Eric Crowther has kindly offered to present our Trophies this year.
· Any Other Business 
(includes items from committee members submitted in advance)
· Date of Next Meeting:
 Secretaries Report to EYCTC AGM 2023
Generally there have been good numbers of riders out on our various rides, but sadly we have lost a few significant members this year.  Pete Dove, Eileen Fishbourne, Ann Railton, Brian Middleton and Don Wilkinson have all died within the last 12 months or so. As a committee we have discussed the possibility of a bench, possibly sited at Skidby Mill Car Park (permission to be sought from relevant body – Parish Town or East Riding Council) to commemorate past members.
Pete Kitching Is struggling on with his health issues, ably assisted by Jackie, but I fear he won’t be able to ride with us again.
Pete Dunn achieved the astonishing feat of cycling up (on a regular bike) Mt Ventoux in the Alps on his 80th birthday. This is an ascent of approximately 2000m to one of the cols frequently featured on the Tour de France. Athena provided encouragement! Pete’s comment was “I did it very slowly!! It took 4 and a half hours, much slower than when I did it before!!” – laconic and modest as ever.
Eight of our group, joined by a small number from Nottingham went on a much delayed France BikeBus holiday, which we had hoped to repeat this year, but we are now looking to May 2024 as a possibility.
A different eight went to Woodhall Spa again this year for an overnighter, this time getting wet at the back end of the second day (rather than getting drenched on the day out the previous time). Eight of us have recently returned from a very successful few days in Derbyshire staying in Hartington Youth Hostel and cycling some of the High Peaks, Tissington and Manifold trails on old railway lines. It was sobering to be reminded that not all of England has gentle terrain like East Yorks!! 
A small number of new riders have joined the regulars, which is encouraging, but many of us feel it’s a slow build up to fitness this year, as the early part of the year did not inspire longer rides. Also there have been a few notable café closures following the problems the hospitality sector suffered over the Covid years. Many that are open seem to have hiked their prices quite considerably.
There are continuing issues over the format, starting points and “discipline” within the riders and their conduct and commitment to a riding format. This is a difficult issue with individuals having strong views over such things as frequency, quality and cost/value of coffee stops, lack of Ride Leaders coming forward,  unwillingness to agree to a start point or start time for a given ride, desire to meet along the way, desire to get back early, length or difficulty of a particular route and pace of the ride. Personally I think this illustrates the diverse nature of this group, and it is undoubtedly true that they way rides have been conducted in the past now does not suit the present cohort of riders, for a wide variety of individual reasons. This is not unique to this group, nor to cycling as a sport. As a society we have become  more individualistic, and each of us seem to be less willing to compromise on what we want out of our chosen sport or use of our time. I suspect there is also a hangover from the Covid Years when we were unable to go out in larger numbers or for longer rides. It is therefore extremely encouraging that we continue to get out there in very reasonable numbers and over very reasonable distances. The use of “Social” (Anti-Social to some) Media (WhatsApp messaging in our case) to discuss and arrange rides works well for some but not for all. As a committee this has been discussed at nearly every meeting and between meetings too. Realistically we are most likely to advertise perhaps one or two rides a month well ahead of time, and rely on WhatsApp messages to meet up and ride together in between those rides.
We are in need of a Chair for this group and its committee. I am reluctant to do both jobs of Secretary AND Chair and we would all welcome expressions of interest or a proposal for someone to take on one or other of the roles.
Dave Berger 10th MAY 2023
